
To: All PDOs, DSOs, ROs and AROs 

Date: Dec. 15, 2016 

Re: Link Moved for PDSO/DSO and RO/ARO Annual Verification 

Number: 1612-08 

 

General Information 

Verification of Student and Exchange Visitor Program (SEVP) annual principal designated 

school official (PDSO), designated school official (DSO), responsible officer (RO) and alternate 

responsible officer (ARO) began Dec. 2, 2016 and ends March 2, 2017. PDSOs and ROs have 

90 days to review and provide verification for all of their officials. 

Due to the Student and Exchange Visitor Information System (SEVIS) Release 6.29 on 

Sep. 30, 2016, the verification notification and link for PDSOs and ROs is no longer on the 

SEVIS Message Board. PDSOs and ROs will need to go to their school or program page to 

verify their SEVIS users. DSOs and AROs can also monitor the verification process from their 

school or program page. 

PDSOs can find updated verification instructions on the SEVIS Help Hub’s PDSO/DSO Annual 

Verification Guide.  

Please direct any questions about PDSO or DSO changes to SEVP@ice.dhs.gov. 

Please direct any questions you have about the verification process to 

SEVISTechnicalFeedback@ice.dhs.gov. 

Comments 

To comment on this Broadcast Message, please email SEVP@ice.dhs.gov with “Broadcast 

Message 1612-08 Comment” entered in the subject line. 

Disclaimer 

The Broadcast Message is not a substitute for applicable legal requirements, nor is it itself a rule 

or a final action by SEVP. It is not intended to, does not and may not be relied upon to create any 

right or benefit, substantive or procedural, enforceable at law by any party in any administrative, 

civil or criminal matter.  
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